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EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk

Dear Parents
                                                                     






May 17th 2019
Newsletter 2

Hopefully we are entering a period of settled warm weather.  Do take time to enjoy the fantastic gardens that are taking part in Ewhurst Secret Gardens this weekend.  The committee are very generous supporters of the school, and make a substantial donation each year.  Thank you to everyone who is kindly baking and/or serving the teas at High Edser, and many thanks to Shelley Dauncey for her excellent organisation of the tea station.
The pool is looking wonderful and will be ready for staff Pool Safety Training on Friday 24th May.  Please may I draw your attention to the safeguarding meetings with Mrs Walmsley on May 21st and 23rd (see below).  
Ewhurst Old Skool Ravers Disco: Friday 17th May from 8.00pm at Ewhurst Village Hall

There are still some tickets (£10.00) left for this fantastic event this evening, organised entirely by Nat Lamont (parent of Iris in Holly class) with all proceds being donated to the PTA.  Our resident DJ, Kevin McCarthy, will be providing the tunes, and there will be a cash bar on the night.  Please contact Nat at natlamont@btinternet.com/07887 760911 for last minute tickets.  Tickets will be available on the door. 
Safeguarding meeting – Swimming Helpers: 21st May 9.00am and 2.45pm 23rd  May at 9.00am and 2.45pm 

Anyone helping with the school, PTA after school swimming or PTA holiday swimming is required to attend one of these dates for a very brief meeting with Lisa, to comply with our safeguarding procedures.  Please let the school office know which dates you can attend.  Thank you.

Share a Pencil Day: Wednesday 22nd May

During the day the children will undertake an activity that involves sharing a pencil, raises awareness of why there are millions of children globally missing out on education.  The children will also identify what is great about coming to school.
Family Prayer Adventure: 30th May to 9th June

‘Thy Kingdom Come’ is an invitation to join people across the world in prayer.  The Archbishops of Canterbury and York started this prayer adventure in 2016, with the time of the activities falling between Ascension and Pentecost.  There is an Adventure Map with stickers for each child in the library, so please help yourselves.  I’d love to see completed journeys.  There are also ‘Thy Kingdom Come’ activities in Guildford Cathedral on Sunday 9th June.

Class photos: Wednesday 5th June

Please make sure that your child has his or her school jumper or cardigan in school for their class photos, which make a lovely reminder of your child’s time at Ewhurst School.  They will be available before the end of the term.

Mufti day: Friday 14th June

The children may come to school in home clothes in exchange for a new toy for the toy tombola at the Summer Fair.  No dressing up outfits, please.

Explorers Booking Forms: June/July 2019

These were sent out on Tuesday – please ensure that they are returned by Monday 20th May.  Bookings will not be taken for if payments are outstanding for this half term.

Explorers on Inset Days

Thank you to those who returned the questionnaires.  However, interest has not been sufficient for us to consider opening Explorers on inset days at the present time.

Summer Fair: Saturday 22nd June 12.00 – 2.30pm

The children will soon start to practise their maypole dancing, which is always a highlight at the Fair, so please return the slip attached to the newsletter to confirm attendance and allow class teachers to plan the dances.  Please note approximate timings this year for guidance.

Swimming 2019

School swimming will be starting on Thursday 6th June.  Please make sure that your child(ren) have their NAMED swimming costume/trunks, towel and swimming hat in school in a named bag.  We operate a strict no kit, no swim policy.  No goggles (unless your child can put them on independently), baggy swimming trunks (bermuda shorts) or bikinis, and please make sure your child can put their costume on by themselves.  Many, many thanks to those parents who have offered to help – the rota was sent out earlier this week.  The final PTA after school and holiday swimming rotas are in the library.  Many thanks to Bianca Bennett Britton for coordinating this.

Golden Boot Challenge: June 3rd  – June 28th 

We are again taking part in this challenge organised by Surrey County Council this year, as we have for the last eight years. It is run in a way that makes it possible for everyone to take part - every day each child will be asked how he or she travelled to school, and the aim is to engage families to consider ‘greener’ ways of safely travelling to school.  A point is awarded to each pupil who walked, scooted, cycled or travelled by public transport to school.  We are aware that some pupils have no alternative to the car, and each pupil who used car share or park ‘n’ stride/scoot/cycle also scores a point.   This is a popular option - parking at one end of the village (not from the village car park!) and either walking/scooting/cycling the remaining distance.  The ‘Golden Boot’ trophy will be awarded to the class who changes the most to greener options used to travel to school.  Please make sure that bicycles and scooters are stored safely near the library door.

Book covering parents needed!

Our new reading books are beginning to arrive, so we need as many people as possible to help cover them or we end up with a huge backlog in the office! Experience is useful, but there are plenty of really helpful videos on YouTube to show you how to do it.  If you are unable to help during the school day due to other commitments, book covering is a really valued and useful way to contribute, as you can do it in your own time and at home.  The office will provide you with the sticky back plastic.  Many thanks.

Amazon Wishlist
Items from the wishlist have started arriving in school already – we are very grateful.  Please do forward the link to family and friends - https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/YMA1T4VWEJT?ref_=wl_share
Spare uniform to be returned please

Please could you make sure that you return spare school uniform when it has been washed.  We are getting very short of various items, especially socks.  Thank you.

Hot weather

Please make sure that your child has a water bottle in school every day.  Sun hats (named) are essential this term, as the school has very few spares.  Please try to ensure that suncream, if needed, is applied before school – particularly with Apple children, as some of them are struggling to apply it themselves!  Children are encouraged to play in the shade, but the amount of shade cover has been reduced by the tree-cutting.  

PTA News

Summer Fair Colouring Competition

Well done to the overall winner, who was Grace in Cherry – her picture

will be on the Summer Fair brochure this year.  Runners up were

Florence in Apple, and Sofia in Holly.

Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer
Headteacher


-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Ewhurst CE Infant School

Maypole Dancing at the Summer Fair – June 22nd 

Child’s name: ……………………………………………………………………………………………

Will/will not be attending the Summer Fair and able to take part in 

their class maypole dance.

Signed: ……………………………………………………………………………………………….

Awards


10/5/19 – Creative Writing


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Leonie		Bea		Grace


Headteacher’s Award


James M		Isobel		Georgie


Teddy		Zachary		Tyler


Amelia		George		William


17/5/19 – Mathematics mastery


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Hania		Lara		Abigail


Headteacher’s Award


Harvey		Freddie		Huxley


Ollie		Sofia		Adam


Esther		Trudeke		Olivia




















			


		





				





Summer Term 2019 – Main Dates


W/end 18th and 19th May 	Ewhurst Secret Gardens


Tues 21st May		New Parents Evening @ 7.30pm


Friday 24th May		Inset Day (no children in school)


27th to 31st May		Half term


Mon 4th May		After School PTA swimming starts


Weds 5th June		Class Photos


Thursday 6th June		School swimming starts


Friday 14th June	Mufti day for Children’s Tombola at the Summer Fair


Saturday 22nd June	Summer Fair


Thursday 27th June	Full Governors Meeting @ 7.30pm


Friday 5th July		Healthy Breakfast/Sports Morning


9th to 13th July		Feeling Good Week


Monday 8th July		Skipping Workshop


Weds 10th July		Whole School Trip to Wisley


Tues 16th July		Display Evening and Art Exhibition 


3.00 – 6.00pm


Weds 24th July		Leavers Service @ 9.15am


			End of Term @ 1.30pm


Autumn Term 2019


September


Weds 4th 		Inset Day (no children in school)


Thurs 5th 		Inset Day (no children in school)


Friday 6th 		Term starts for Year 1 and 2


Mon 9th – 11th 		Staggered entry for Year R


October


28th — 1st Nov 		Half term


November


Mon 4th 			Inset Day (no children in school)


December


Friday 20th  		End of Term 1.30pm


 


Other Inset Days 2019 – 2020


Monday 6th January/ Friday 14th February











The following times are a guide to help families coordinate arrangements:


Fancy Dress @ 12.15pm


Apple @ 12.30pm


Holly @ 1.00pm


Cherry @ 1.30pm











